
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE NORTH BABYLON PUBLIC LIBRARY HELD ON TUESDAY, OCTOBER 17, 2017
The meeting was called to order in the Library by the Vice President, Dr. Wroblewski, at 6:10 p.m.   Mrs. Schechtel, Ms. Hare, Mr. Horowitz, Library Director, Mrs. Nicolazzi, Librarian III, and Mrs. Ledesma, Secretary were present.  Mrs. Fogel was absent with prior notice.  Mrs. Leibowitz arrived at 6:15 p.m. 
On a motion by Ms. Hare, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the September 19, 2017 meeting.

On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Ms. Hare, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Cultural Programming Fund Treasurer’s Report for September.

On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Ms. Hare, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Library Fund Treasurer’s Report for September.

On a motion by Ms. Hare, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Financial Report for September.

The Director’s Statistical Report for September was accepted. 

On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Ms. Hare, it was unanimously agreed to pay the bills on General Ledger Trial Balance No. 815.
On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Ms. Hare, it was unanimously agreed authorize the payments for the Cultural Programming Fund for October.

Mr. Horowitz was saddened to inform the Board of the passing of Gerard Shannon.  Mr. Shannon was a long-time North Babylon resident who, along with his wife, Bernice, assisted the library for many years with the Library Election and Budget Vote.  He will be greatly missed by the Library staff.
Mr. Horowitz reported on the receipt of the final 10% of the 2017 State Aid in the amount of $892.90.  Mr. Horowitz informed the Trustees of a program offered through New York Library Association, The Sustainable Library Program, a system that helps you promote your library as a community leader.  This program is for library administration, boards and staff and provides activities that will position the library to contribute to the creation of a sustainable, resilient community center. 
On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to accept the revised Computer Use Policy as presented in Exhibit A.
The order of the agenda was suspended to include an additional item for consideration.

On motion by Ms. Hare, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to accept the proposal submitted by People’s United Merchant Services, for credit card processing services and equipment as presented in Exhibit B.
The Director’s Report was noted.

The Department Head’s Report was noted. 
On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Ms. Hare, it was unanimously agreed to authorize the League of Women Voters of Huntington to use the Meeting Room in the month of December, pending receipt of a Hold Harmless Agreement.

On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Ms. Hare, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn to executive session to discuss matters relating to personnel issues at 6:23 p.m.

On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Ms. Hare, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn from executive session at 7:25 p.m. and resume the regular business of the meeting.
The Trustees reviewed the Director’s multi-stepped process for reviewing time cards and payroll before the payroll is released.
The next meeting of the Board will be held on November 21, 2017 at 6:00 p.m.

On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Ms. Hare, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 7:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,








Heidi Leibowitz






             
Secretary


